

Mr Matt Parr Her Majesty's Inspectorate of Constabulary and Fire & Rescue Services 6th Floor, Globe House 89 Eccleston Square London SW1V 1PN

Telephone:

Please ask for: Mr Clive Grunshaw 01772 533587

Email: Date:

Commissioner@lancashire-pcc.gov.uk

26th April 2018

Dear Mr Parr

## Police and Crime Commissioner Response to HMICFRS reports on crime data integrity

I welcome the HMICFRS report following an inspection of crime data integrity and note the concerns in relation to the force's approach to crime recording. I accept that an audit of the force's crime recording was not acceptable and I am working with the Chief Constable to ensure the recommendations are addressed through the Constabulary's newly established HMICFRS Board and my Strategic Scrutiny Meeting.

I am confident Lancashire Constabulary are taking the recommendations made by the HMICFRS on board and have already made some improvements.

I will continue to monitor the progress against the action plan.

Yours Sincerely,

Clive Grunshaw

Police & Crime Commissioner for Lancashire

life Gast